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Sincerely, 

{/Ihh[ b9²{[9¢¢9w 

мо bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлнл 
²![[!whh 
tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
ΦΦΦǿƘŜǊŜ ŘǊŜŀƳǎ ōŜƎƛƴ 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

5ŜŀǊ ²ŀƭƭŀǊƻƻ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΣ 
 

Itôs hard to believe that we only have 5 weeks left of the 2020 school year. All staff have commenced end of year  
preparations, which include final student assessments and writing of Semester 2 Student Reports.  

Similar to Semester 1, our Student Reports will provide both a comment and progression point in Reading & Viewing, 
Writing, Speaking & Listening and Number & Algebra. All other areas will feature a comment based on the particular 
learning and curriculum covered in Term 3 and 4. All reports will feature a comment about your childôs attendance, which 
will include remote learning and onsite school days. 

 

2021 School Year 

Planning for the 2021 school year is also well under way. Last week School Council held our final meeting of the year and 
approved the preferred 2021 Grade Structure and the schoolôs 2021 Goals. 

As we strive for honesty and transparency in all of our interactions and information sharing with families, staff and the 
wider school community, I would like to present the 2021 Grade Structure to everyone. 

 

Wallaroo is planning for a four-grade structure based on a total of 94 students for next year.  

In the past two years we have increased our enrolments in the junior levels and were confident of this continuing,  
however with the impact of restrictions to school tours and school community events, we havenôt been able to showcase 
our school in the same light as we have in the past, therefore we have not had the same increase in prep enrolments for 
2021. 

Staffing and Grade Structure  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unfortunately, at the end of this year we will be saying farewell to two staff members,  
Melinda Terri and Lee Street.  
 

Changes to Transition 

We are very grateful for the easing of restrictions. Principals are now allowed to use their  
discretion and may provide onsite, face to face prep transition sessions and may allow for  
planned, purposeful onsite meetings to support the achievement of identified school goals. 

 

Dates To Remember:  
 

¶ му bƻǾŜƳōŜǊτ 

нлнм tǊŜǇ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ 

фΥолŀƳ ǘƻ млΥолŀƳ 

¶ у 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊτ 

{ǘŀǘŜǿƛŘŜ ¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ 5ŀȅ 

¶ мт 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊτ 

[ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ κ  

9ƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ п 

Teacher Class Role/s 

Sarah Tardio Prep/1 
Kate Graham Year 1/2, Tutor Learning Program: Reading and   

Writing 
Tom Whitbourne Year 1/2, Tutor Learning Program: Mathematics 
Tenylle Clark-Allison Year 3/4 
Stacey Manning Year 5/6 
Kieran Walta Assistant Principal, Media Arts Specialist, P.E.    

Specialist 
Jenny Brennan Principal, Visual Arts Specialist 
Education Support Class Role/s 
Angela Milton Prep classroom, No Limits Intervention (9-10 AM) 
Kashona Ryan Year 1/2 classroom, 1:1 PBL program 
Debbie Mann Year 3/4 classroom 
Amy Purkiss Year 5/6 classroom 
Wanda Tearle Prep classroom (9-10 AM), Healthy Eats Program 
Kate van Damme Wellbeing Officer 
Trish Creely Chaplain 
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PBL Award  
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ 

Amber M 
CƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴŜǊΣ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ŀǩǘǳŘŜ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ƘŜǊ 

ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΦ !ƳōŜǊΣ L 
ŀƳ ǎƻ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎǳǇŜǊ ǎǘŀǊΗ  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PBL Award  
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ 

 Clover M 
CƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ōŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŘƛƭƛƎŜƴǘƭȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ 

ŀƴ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊΦ  
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Bella L 

ôFor always displaying safe practices both in the 

classroom and out in the yard. 

Thank you for being a great 

role model to your fellow  

classmates, I am so proud of 

you. Keep up the wonderful 

efforts.õ 

 
- Mrs Clark-Allison 

Phoenix  

ôPhoenix for being very safe in the classroom by 

tucking in his chair, walking in the classroom and 

waiting to put things away. Thank you for always 

helping to keep our classroom tidy.õ 
 

- Ms Terri  

We present to you, the student 

awards for this weekõs value  

Be Safe . Well done kiddos!  

 


